
 
DALE TOWN BOARD MEETING 
         JULY 14, 2025 
DALE MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

 
 

Chairperson Wunderlich called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m., with Supervisor and Fire Chief Chad Degal, 
Supervisor Hopfensperger, Treasurer Sheri Wilkins, Clerk Jenny Hunt, and residents present.   
 
Outagamie County Officer Martinez was present.   
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the bartender licenses for Jaisi Yubraj at Kitchen Comfort, 
Megharaj Lamichhane and Bishal Dangi at Dale BP, Alexander Klein and Kathryn Wheeler at Still Wally’s provided 
all required paperwork is complete and fees are paid, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.  
 
Fire Chief’s Report: 

• Fire Chief Degal reported eleven calls for the month of June; eight EMS calls, one for a tree on a wire, 
and one mutual aid for a structure fire in Hortonville. 

• Fire Chief Degal thanked the town for allowing the fire department to use both the municipal building 
and the town maintenance building for the annual fireworks event.   

 
Seven building permits were issued in June; no new homes.   
 
The planning commission did not meet in July.     
 
Chairperson Wunderlich stated that Attorney Steckbauer is currently addressing the ongoing issue with last 
year’s fireworks vendor and the Daufen Park pavilion right of way.    
 
Roads Report: 

• Ditch mowing is ongoing. 

• Coal patching potholes continues. 

• Chairperson Wunderlich and Supervisor Degal met with Ian from MCC to discuss the bird baths that have 
formed on the new concrete slab near the new maintenance shed. 

• The Winchester Road grind and reclaim project is tentatively scheduled to begin in August.   

• Grader patch work will be performed on small sections of Shaky Lake Road, Ridge Road, and Cedar Road.   
 
The 4th Town Advisory Task Force meeting with Outagamie County for the Code Rewrite Project will be held at 
the Dale Municipal Building on Monday, July 28th at 5PM.   
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the minutes of the June meetings, seconded by Supervisor 
Hopfensperger, motion carried. 
 
The Board of Review is scheduled for July 31st from 5:00PM to 7:00PM. 
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report subject to audit, seconded by 
Supervisor Degal, motion carried.   
 
Supervisor Degal made a motion to pay bills #21282 - 21328, seconded by Supervisor Hopfensperger, motion 
carried.   
 
Chairperson Wunderlich made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Degal, motion carried.   



 
These minutes are unapproved and subject to final board approval.   
 Jenny Hunt, Clerk 
 


